                                    WEST WRATTING  PARISH COUNCIL

                  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 12th

                                 November 2018 in the Village Hall at 8pm

Those present were:  Chairman Holness, Cllrs. Nichols, Bonfield, Lock, Roberts and County Cllr. Batchelor, Dist. Cllr. Harvey, one parishioner and the Parish Clerk.

1.  Apologies:  Cllr. Ross-Bain, Cllr. Chandler.  A letter of resignation has been received from Cllr. Ross-Bain.  The Chairman expressed the Council’s thanks for all the work that he has done over the past many years as a councillor, with many projects coming to fruition because of his input and expertise.  The Parish Clerk will write a letter of thanks.  A vacancy notice will be posted on the notice board and in Challenge.
2.  Declaration of interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th September 2018 were signed as correct by the Chairman.
4. Opportunity for public statement:  
a) Colin McCall reported that his team continued to pick up litter particularly in Fox Road but is still short of volunteers.  The travellers remain in Fox Road and although given black bags litter is still found in the ditches.  Once they have left these can be cleared.

b) There are still fields to be reinstated.  The gamekeeper looking after the Vesty’s new shoot area has complained to dog walkers about going on his shoot area and there needs to be some communication in Challenge and the Balsham Review about where his shoot is.
c) He will inform Chris Bradley from SCDC about the abandoned car in Mill Road which has been there for a couple of months and it will be removed.  Anyone seeing fly tipping being carried out should contact Colin.
        5.  Planning:                                                                                                                                PC     SCDC
	S/2537/18/LB
	L Elmes
	Concordia, 21 The Common
	Underpinning, excavation of contaminated soils etc.
	3/7/18
	17/7/18
	
	support
	

	S/2360/18/PN
	A Crossley
	Weston Woods Farm
	Prior notification of agric. or forestry dev. For a general purpose agricultural building.
	4/7/18
	No other papers
	21 days
	support
	

	S/3047/18/TC
	J Pilmer
	Yew Tree Cottage
	Pruning 3 ash trees in rear garden
	9/8/18
	
	
	support
	


Support was given to the three applications without the need for a meeting.                                                                                   







                                                             

       6.    Finance: 

a) Authorised payments
£148.20  HM Rev.& Customs 2nd qtr. Cheque 1077 paid.

       £386.42  J. Richards Oct/Nov. salary + £8.99 for printer ink (cheque 1078).

         £40.00  ICO annual fee (cheque 1079)

         £25.00  Royal British Legion – Poppy Wreaths (cheque 1083)

    b)  Monies received:  

        £5687.01 SCDC 2nd tranche of Precept
c)  State of Accounts:   Various items will be discussed at the budget meeting in January.  It was agreed to have a pre-budget meeting on Monday 7th January at 7.30.    
7.    Maintenance:
      a)  Fox Road barriers: Cllr. Harvey told the Council that he and Cllr. Batchelor had been putting pressure on Rob Lewis of South Cambs. Council to proceed more quickly with the full consultation regarding gating of Fox Road.  

      b)  Poo Bins:  Thanks to Cllr Chandler for getting the poo bins in place around the village following a meeting with Arnie Leader of S. Cambs Council for a joint Poo Bin site visit at West Wratting. She also organised receipt of the stickers, which had been forgotten, and these have now been put on the bins.
      d)  Dilapidated building action:  There is nothing further the Council can do, having written complaining about the fragility of the building.  Chapel Cottage owners have been asked to put in a retrospective planning application for work they have carried out.
   8.  Additional Policies:  The Chairman said he would review the existing Standing Orders and other policies which we should possibly adopt as part of the Playground strategy.
   9.  West Wratting Village Hall: 

   a) Subsidence re insurance.  The Parish Council’s insurance cover of the village hall will be checked to see if it covers subsidence.
   b)  Replacement of the folding doors:  The Parish Council have been asked if they would contribute towards the cost of these doors and have agreed to discuss this once the quotes have been received and decided upon.  The Village Hall can apply for funding through the SCDC Community Chest.

   c)   With the resignation of Cllr. Ross-Bain there is a need for a second representative of the council on the VHMC.  Cllr. Bonfield agreed to take his place.
10.   Recreation Ground and Pavilion: Cllr. Roberts attended the last meeting but because he had not yet arrived at this meeting (he had told the Chairman he would be late) his report will be emailed to everyone. 
11.   Traffic Issues and Speed Restriction Equipment:  Cllr. Bonfield told Council that the SIDs were very effective and the six other parishes using them are keen to buy a further one.  At a cost of approx. £2300 Cllr. Bonfield thought the Council should purchase its own SID as it would be really beneficial to the safety of the village.  He intends to write something in Challenge about this.  With regard to follow-ups by the Police with regular speeding offenders he had written to Mike Bliss from the police but has so far had no response.  
12.   Play Area:  The Chairman said he was setting up a committee of three; himself, Cllr. Chandler and Ben Willcocks and the first meeting will be on 26th November.  Information will be put on Facebook to let people know what is being proposed to refurbish the play equipment.
13.  Report of meetings:  The Chairman had attended the Combined Parish Meeting and had circulated his report by email.

14.  Report by County Councillor Batchelor:  The whole report is shown on the village website.

15.  Report by District Cllr. Harvey:  The whole report is shown on the website.

    a)  West Wickham group are monitoring the proposed dualling of the A1307 and attended a meeting last 

         Saturday.  He is going to try to get a seat on the Strategy Board (Haverhill Chamber of Commerce) in  

         order to be able to report back to the community as they don’t produce Minutes or a report.
    b)  Fox Road:  Discussed above under Item 7.

    c)  Cllr. Harvey spoke of an Active & Healthy 4 Life exercise referral scheme for residents with medical   

         conditions.  Details of whom to contact will be in Challenge.
  16.  Any Other Business:  
    a)  Cllr. Lock spoke about parking on the pavement which causes an obstruction to pavement users, 
         particularly those with children in push chairs or handicapped people in wheelchairs or buggies.  Cllr. 

         Lock will contact eCops to find out whether or not it is illegal and what can be done about this  

         problem.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 14th January 2019 at 8.00pm. All are welcome to attend.





  




Chairman……………………………………….
